
 
 
 
 Alabama Division 9500 Wynlakes Place 
  Montgomery, AL  36117 
  334-274-6350 
  334-274-6352 
  Alabama.FHWA@dot.gov 
 August 18, 2025  
  In Reply Refer To: 
  HDA-AL 
Mr. Bradley B. Lindsey, P.E. 
State Local Transportation Engineer 
Alabama Department of Transportation 
1409 Coliseum Blvd. 
Montgomery, AL  36110 
 
Dear Mr. Lindsey: 
 
This letter is in response to ALDOT’s recent transmittal of the Annual Work Program (SPR and 
PL) for Fiscal Year 2026. Upon our review of the final UPWPs, we have determined that these 
documents satisfy the requirements of 23 U.S.C. 134, 49 U.S.C. 5303, 23 CFR Part 420, 49 CFR 
Part 18, and other pertinent legislation, regulations, and policies.   
 
For the above reasons, the FY 2026 UPWPs are approved, effective October 1, 2025, subject to 
the availability of funds.  Since ALDOT’s State Planning and Research Annual Work Program 
Part III for FY 2026 comprises the UPWPs from all Metropolitan Planning Organizations 
(MPOs) within Alabama, the Work Program Part III is also approved, effective October 1, 2025, 
subject to the availability of funds. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Ms. Shontrill M. Lowe of this office at (334) 274-6359 
or by email at shontrill.lowe@dot.gov.  
      
 Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 for:  Mark D. Bartlett, P.E. 
 Division Administrator 
 
ecc:  
Courtney Roberts, FTA Region IV 
Kadian Hollenquest, FHWA   
Brad Lindsey, ALDOT  
Jimmy Carroll, ALDOT 
Candy Griffin, ALDOT 
Wiley Brooks, ALDOT 
James Giles, ALDOT 
Bryan Fair, ALDOT  
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